
 

PRESIDENT IN PENANG AFTER FREAK STORM INCIDENT  

 
 

 
The President of IEM, Ir. Choo Kok Beng had been personally concerned about the damage 
caused by the freak storm in Penang on Friday 14 June 2013. He had rushed from Kuala 
Lumpur to the site in McAlister Road with the IEM Penang Branch Chairman, Ir. Paul Phor 
Chi Wei to inspect the extent and cause of damage.  They also had a discussion with Ir. 
Addnan Mohd Razali, the head of Head of Engineering at Majlis Perbandaran Pulau Pinang 
and past Chairman of IEM Penang Branch on what could be done immediately and what 
should be done for the future.  
 

 
 
 
 
Ir. Choo Kok Beng with Ir. Addnan Mohd Razali 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Damage at the site 
 
 
 
 
 
 


